COPY

North Star Elementary School Parent Advisory Association Cold Lake, AB

Email: northstar.paa@hotmail.com

RECEIVED

October 25, 2024

ec'd Mayor, Council v CAO

CITY OF COLD LAKE

To: City of Cold Lake Mayor Copeland and Council

I am writing to you on behalf of the North Star Elementary School Parent Advisory Association.

Concerns have been raised over the heavy pedestrian and vehicle traffic in front of the North Star Elementary School and the potential for an accident to occur. Directly in front of North Star Elementary School is 50th Avenue. On this roadway school busses, parent pick up and pedestrians are using this road during peak school drop off and pick up times. The roadway has poor visibility and the potential for a pedestrian related accident is high. I have noticed in our community St. Dominic Elementary School has a lit cross walk directly in front of the school. I believe a similar lit cross walk would be a solution for possible prevention of an accident at North Star Elementary School. Lights at the cross walk directly in front of the school and the cross walk further down the Avenue at the West end of the school field would be beneficial.

Thank you for reviewing our concerns and hopefully coming to a solution to keep our children and community members safe. Our PAA members can be reached through the email northstar.paa@hotmail.com or I can be reached on my personal phone at 306-304-2639.

Sincerely,

Carrie Affolter Chair NSES PAA